



Minutes of ANZDATA Teleconference - 29th July 2010, 4:30pm EST
	Attendees

Steve McTaggart (Chair)

William Wong
John Burke


Lil Johnstone
Andrew Rosenberg

Josh Kausman
Elisabeth Hodson


Paul Henning
Anne Durkan


Rowan Walker
Ian Hewitt


	Apologies
Jonathan Craig


Colin Jones
Steve Alexander


Sam Crafter
Many Walker


Debbie Lewis
Max Morris


Tonya Kara


	Discussion
	Actions

	1.
Timing and format of AGM 2010


	· No clear national/international meeting identified for AGM this year

	· SMc to organise Doodle Poll regarding timing of AGM Teleconference later in the year

· Plan for Oct-early November (may be ASIC regulatory requirements that nee to be met – Paul Henning to advise

· As no face-to-face meeting for past 2 years, plan for AGM 2011 to definitely occur at ANZSN (Adelaide).

	2. 
IPNA 2010 ANZPNA meeting



	· William Wong has organised time for ANZPNA meeting at IPNA

	· William to contact everybody who is attending IPNA to determine if there is sufficient interest for this meeting. If there is agreement to hold a meeting, then those attending will need to determine agenda/program.


	3.
TSANZ Standing Committee update 



	Organ Allocation Criteria 
· Draft Eligibility Criteria now sent from TSANZ to the NTA

· Significant change to organ allocation for paeds contained in this document - awaiting NTA sign-off.
Presentation of transplant outcomes at TSANZ next year
· Members of TSANZ Paed sub-committee agreed to present transplant outcome data at next year’s meeting.

· Noted that data reflects small numbers only and probably unlikely to be able to determine any significant differences in Units. Nevertheless, QA continues to be topical and important, particularly within transplant practice (various moves by ANZDATA and NTA underway – paeds likely to be excluded).

	· Awaiting NTA sign-off

· Impact of these guidelines on individual State algorithms yet to be determined.

· Steve McT to write to all Directors regarding permission for release of transplant data.



	4.
DNT 2011 (Hunter Valley)



	· Paediatric session at DNT - Monday 28/3/11 13:30-15:00

· Suggestions for topics at this session included:

1. Review of individual Unit approaches to immunosuppression in transplantation (J Burke)

2. Screening for viral infection / immunization - ?discuss draft of CARI document

3. Protocol for antenatal hydronephrosis
	· Need to identify those who will be attending to get consensus on program content for this session.

· For further discussion at AGM, once attendees at DNT known.

	5.
Curriculum – Mandy Walker



	· No discussion
	· Mandy Walker to supply update as needed 



	6. 
ANZSN Council

	· Steve Alexander finished his term – Thanks to Steve!

· Steve McTaggart recently elected to Council

· Council keen to enhance paediatric participation in ANZSN activities
	· Steve McT to attend Council meeting at Perth ANZSN – update to follow at AGM 



	7.
ANZDATA – Projects/New data collection



	· PTLD project almost completed.

· Cystinosis (R Spicer) & Neonatal outcomes (M Wyld) presentations at TSANZ 

· S Alexander working on BMI/Chol data

· Other projects needed
· New paediatric data - ?collect data on proteinuria/albuminuria post-transplant – no enthusiasm for this

· Lil Johnstone suggested collecting more extensive data on bone and mineral disorder eg PTH/ ?vit D


	· Lil J to work out proposal for additional data collection to be included on Paediatric form

· May make it on to next year’s form – to be discussed at ANZDATA Exec meeting in September.

	8. 
CARI Projects



	Management of UTI

· Working Group convened - in progress
· Elisabeth H asked about recommendations in regard to long-term follow-up of children with scarring – no plan to include this in CARI guideline as evidence likely to be sparse.

· Suggested that it might be worthwhile trying to do long term follow-up on a known cohort with previous UTI and scarring (ie PRIVENT) to look at long term outcomes
Recipient Suitability - Paeds

· Draft recently completed - circulated for comment 
· Concerns raised over the wording in Point 1 of the Suggestions for Clinical Care – discussion followed about the appropriateness of ANZ Centres transplanting infants <1 year of age.

	· SMcT and/or EH to discuss with Jonathan Craig re feasibility of possible future studies utilising the PRIVENT cohort

· Suggestions for rewording of point 1 in Suggestions for Clinical Care and any other changes to be sent to SMcT.


	9.
Collaborative Projects



	· Need to consider potential collaborative projects
· One such project could be position statement on management of nephrotic syndrome
· Rowan Walker noted that CARI is currently working through KDIGO guidelines using the ADAPT tool

· Elisabeth H currently working on APSU data on nephrotic syndrome
	· EH to follow-up

→ Note from EH

“At Rowan's suggestion I followed up with Martin Howell (CARI) about the ADAPT programme for altering guidelines for local usage in Australia. My understanding is that CARI is currently working through the KDIGO Transplant and Acute Kidney Injury guidelines. I presume that CARI will also do the GN guidelines once they are available for public viewing - not sure when this will be as publication has been delayed to 2011. I don't think that ANZPNA should have a position statement until CARI has adapted the guidelines on paediatric nephrotic syndrome from KDIGO. I will be happy to be involved in the adaptation of the guidelines for GN if CARI wants me to be. From the paediatric point of view the GN guidelines will also have sections on IgA nephropathy and HSP nephritis as well as steroid sensitive and steroid resistant nephrotic syndrome.”




Next meeting – AGM – date and time to be confirmed.


